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One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting – Executive Session

	Minutes
	June 11, 2013
	3:35 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Conference Room 1, 21st Floor 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Paul Spooner, Ann Akil,  Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Jennifer James, Rosalie Edes

	Council members not in attendance
	Denise Harvey, Tony Williams, Liz Casey 

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the Executive Session to order at 3:35 p.m. to discuss the proposed side letter on PCA orientation.

Council members fully support the need for PCA training and an established orientation process.  Council members agree the training will support new hires and therefore is a valuable asset.  

Council members discussed concerns regarding the language contained in the proposed side letter.  Jennifer James stated there needed to be a definition of the purpose of orientation.  She asked for clarification of what mandatory and standard information would be provided in the sessions.  She felt the training should provide information concerning operations of the PCA program including the roles and responsibilities of the Union, the Council, PCM’s and Fiscal Intermediaries as well as other relevant agencies.  The training should also address skills and competencies necessary for the workforce.  

At this point Joe Tringali’s transportation to Western Massachusetts signaled it was departing and Joe left the meeting but indicated that he would vote for the approval of the side letter as long as the issues that were discussed by the members were taken into consideration.  

After further discussion, Rosalie asked for specific recommendations the Council members felt were necessary to amend the side letter.

Jennifer James suggested that the Orientation Work Group should develop a list of specific outcomes expected from the orientation.  Rosalie felt the letter should support the Council’s commitment to orientation including enforcement of mandatory completion by new hires as well as compensation to PCAs for the time they participate in the orientation process.  

Based on the discussion, Paul Spooner proposed several edits to the letter as well as convening meeting of stakeholders as soon as possible to address the concerns as discussed by members. 

Paul Spooner made a motion to make the following modifications to the side letter before the Chair could sign it:

· First paragraph: eliminate everything in bold that was a previous edit.

· Second paragraph; keep current wording and add language that the stakeholder group would address the issue of enforcement and the possible need for a second side letter. The paragraph should also delineate specific areas to be covered during orientation.

· Delete third paragraph.

· Keep paragraphs four and five. 

Ann Akil seconded the motion and it passed with the following roll-call vote:

Jennifer James – aye

Ann Akil – aye

Paul Spooner –aye

Kristen McCosh – aye

Rosalie requested that all edits be completed within a week and that Council members confirm their acceptance of the edits to Jack Boesen.  Rosalie will take the edited agreement back to the Union.

Paul Spooner asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting Executive Session.  Ann Akil seconded the motion and Council members agreed by the following roll-call vote.

Jennifer James – aye

Ann Akil – aye

Paul Spooner –aye

Kristen McCosh – aye

The Executive Session ended at 4:34 p.m.   

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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